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“32 Years and Healing” 
 

The National Ozone Unit, National Directorate for Climate Change, Secretariat of State of 
Environment, Timor-Leste Celebrated the World Ozone Day 2019 

 
Theme: “32 Years and Healing” 

 
 
 
Introduction 
 
As the party to the Vienna Convention for the Protection of Ozone 
Layer and Montreal Protocol on Substances that Deplete Ozone 
Layer, Timor-Leste commits to continue its mission to phase-out 
Ozone-Depleting Substances (ODS).   
 
Each year Parties to Vienna Convention and Montreal Protocol 
around the world including Timor-Leste commemorate the World 
Ozone Day on 16th September as proclaimed by the UN General 
Assembly.   
 
This year, the activities undertaken by NOU team in celebrating the World Ozone Day and the 32nd 
Anniversary of Montreal Protocol include:  
 
Awareness Raising Activities 
 
In preparation for the aforementioned event, the National Ozone Unit (NOU) in collaboration with 
the National Directorate for Climate Change (NDCC) organized awareness raising program during 
which two different high-schools were visited in order to share information about the World Ozone 
Day including climate change impact. The awareness program was conducted in Saint Magdalene 
and Saint Peter High School on 5th-6th September 2019 which was composted of presentation and 
question and answer session.  
 
To officially open the program in the above mentioned high 
schools, NOU team provided the platform to the School 
Directors to deliver their welcoming speech, in which the 
school Directors encourage the students to learn about the 
program in order to broaden their horizon since some of the 
students are already on their final year of school; hence, this is 
a great opportunity for the students to learn about the 
importance learning about climate impacts in the country.  
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In both schools, the Director of NDCC, Mr. Augusto Pinto expressed gratitude the school Directors 
for providing the team a platform to reach out to students 
and presented a PowerPoint on Climate Change topic and 
provides the current situation that TL is facing in terms of 
climate change and those activities contributing to the like. 
Following the presentation on climate change, NOU team 
presented the topic of ozone such as the science of ozone 
including its function and how it is being reduced and 
covers as well key issues such as the importance of the 
protection of the ozone layer, negative effect of the ozone 

layer depletion on humans, animals and the environment. 
 
During the visit NOU team furnished the students with brochures containing basic information 
regarding ozone in local language. Subsequently, questions regarding ozone (based on the 
presentations and information on the pamphlet) were asked by the presenters to student in which 
those who got correct answers were rewarded with t-shirts and 
notebooks with World Ozone Day Printing logo.    
 
In both schools NOU team also raised the importance of Refrigerant 
and Air-Conditioning (RAC) sector and encourages students to take 
into consideration to pursue their tertiary studies in the field of 
RAC. Based on the success of this program, NOU plans to reach out 
to more high-schools around Dili in the near future as part of 
awareness raising program. NOU ended the program by sharing its 
Facebook Page to the students, where they could find their pictures 
in this page including related activities organized by NOU in the 
country – with this NOU team expect to reach out to more students and community as a whole to 
raise their knowledge regarding the importance of protecting the ozone layer.   
 
Observing the World Ozone Day 
 
On 16th September 2019, NOU officially 
commemorated the 32nd World Ozone Day with the 
presence of the Secretary of State of Environment, 
Secretary of State of Vocational Training and 
Employment, Directors under the Secretariat of 
State of Environment, representatives from training 
centers, international agencies, RAC servicing 
workshops, universities, and so on (See Annex 1). 
 
 
This event is celebrated in accordance with the 
agenda (Annex 2). The event was briefly introduced 
to the participants by Mr. Luis Belo, which is very helpful to those who are unfamiliar with this 
event such as the university students. Moreover, the NDCC Director, Mr. Pinto also presented the 
general information and objective of the celebration of World Ozone Day while also informing the 
participants regarding NOU’s awareness raising program  
which was conducted prior to 16th September.  
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The Secretary of State of Vocational Training and Employment, 
Mr. Julião da Silva stated in his remarks that “it is important to 
strengthen human resources capacity in order to be equipped 
and it is not only the competency of Secretary of State of 
Vocational Training and Employment; however, of all related 
ministries.”   
 
 
 
Furthermore, during the remarks of the Secretary of State of 
Environment, Demetrio do Amaral de Carvalho affirmed that 
“the history of ozone layer depletion and its impacts are 
relevant to the situation in this country. Hence, if we fail to 
follow the international best practices and standard, we may 
have to live to adapt to the impacts that is already a reality that 
are happening in the world.” The Secretary of State of 
Environment also added that the strengthening of work 
cooperation with Secretariat of State of Vocational Training 
and Employment is essential because this country needs 
technicians that are capable to carry out RAC servicing which in turn could decrease actions that 
may cause further depletion ozone layer which is now in the process of healing. In addition, it is 
important to inform line ministries to only contract licensed RAC servicing companies because 
those are the companies that have been trained by the NOU. 
 
Following the theme of this year “32 Years and healing,” NOU team displayed the Video message 

from Ms. Inger Anderson, the Executive Director of 
UN Environment Programme and video on 
Montreal Protocol – Expert Panels and 32 Years 
and Healing. NOU team also provided the 
audiences with information related to the 
contribution of` Timor-Leste to “the Healing of 
Ozone Layer” by updating information on HCFC 
Phase-out Management Plan (HPMP) and Montreal 
Protocol in Timor-Leste including Kigali 
Amendment and providing information on the 
procurement of RAC equipment for training 
centers and RAC servicing workshops in the 

country in order to support the healing of ozone layer by way of reducing the gases that could lead 
to ozone layer depletion.  
 
In the same event, NOU take the opportunity to handover the 
Variable Refrigerant Volume (VRV) system to the Secretariat 
of Vocational Training and Employment in the effort to 
support vocational training centers in the country in order to 
better prepare technicians in RAC servicing sector.  
 
The event ended with the suggestion from the Secretary of 
State of Environment, which include the following: (a) 
organize “Ozone Week” in which RAC servicing workshops 
will be invited to showcase the different types of gasses and many more activities; (b) translate 
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more pamphlets and booklets in local language; and (c) organize more educational program related 
to ozone protection. Since the suggestions provided by the Secretary of State are related to the 
budget line of HPMP Stage II, these activities will be implemented utilizing this project fund.  
 
 
Conclusion 
 
The outcome of the activities conducted by NOU team in commemorating the World ozone day was 
worthwhile to all participants taking part in the celebration. In the aforementioned events, NOU 
team acknowledged the support of UN Environment, UNDP and Multilateral Fund Secretariat in 
Timor-Leste’s mission to phase-out ODS in the country. The Secretariat of State of Environment, in 
which NOU is housed, expects that all stakeholders can actively coordinate with the NOU in order to 
better facilitate country efforts to protect the ozone layer.  
 
On behalf of the Government of Timor-Leste, the NOU through the Secretariat of State of 
Environment wishes the best to all Parties to Vienna Convention and Montreal Protocol in the 
implementation of their obligations to protect the ozone layer.  
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Annex 1: List of Participants  
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Annex 2. Agenda World Ozone Day 2019 
 

 
 


